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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 

SPECIAL DATES 

‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from the Bible (Luke 

10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and compassion.  Through 

friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to learn and                             

flourish as individuals.’ 

 4—15 April                 

Easter Holidays 

 Summer Term 

starts—19 April   

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

Good Samaritans 

This week our Good                        

Samaritans are Tye YR, for 

his polite greetings to his 

teachers all the time. 

And Muhammad A and Sara 

H Y4, for thoughtful help to a 

class mate in the dinner hall. 

Year 5’s Blog  

Welcome to year 5’s Entertaining Blog 

In English we wrote our own auto biographies. An auto biography is when               

someone writes about themselves. The steps leading up to us writing our auto 

biography were: first we planned it and for that we answered some questions 

about ourselves for example: What is your hobby?, When is your birthday? And 

Where did you grow up?. When we wrote our auto biography we had to structure it in paragraphs 

and in chronological order. 

In Maths we have been doing a mind map about our previous knowledge on fractions, some of us 

drew pictures and explained what it represents. Here are some of the things we wrote down:             

fractions of amounts, equivalent fractions and KCF (keep it, change it and flip it). Writing the mind 

map down was very helpful because when we were stuck we could refer back to it. 

In RE we have been learning about Easter and Lent and also focused on the garden of Gethsemane. 

Holy Week has 5 different events leading up to Easter Sunday. It includes, Ash Wednesday,            

Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday and Easter Sunday. For our play we rehearsed the 

part where Jesus got arrested while praying in the garden of Gethsemane. After we had finished 

that we did a big write on our topic about Lent and Easter. 

On Friday we preformed our Easter play in assembly. We performed with Year 6 students the story 

from the New Testament. It was about Jesus’s arrest and crucifixion. There were different               

characters such as Peter Simon, Judas and some Roman soldiers. 

Throughout the week we have been working ex-

tremely hard to get good marks on our assess-

ments and we have been looking forward to a 

well-deserved break.  

Hope you have a great Easter holiday. By 

Mouemin and Aiden 

Raheem YR “We had 

the Last Supper just like 

Jesus and his disciples 

had. We made our own 

chalice. We had bread 

and some raisins, but 

we didn't have wine like 

they did.” 

Niama YN “We made 

palm leaves and waved 

them in assembly. We 

also made Jerusalem 

houses and  we painted 

them pink. We also got to 

ride the donkey chair ” 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

From summer warmth last week, to 
snow falling at our Spring Fair yester-
day, we seem to have arrived at the 
end of our spring term in quite a dra-
matic way! But rather than dampen 
any spirits, the flurries of snow in be-
tween rays of sunshine yesterday, 
seemed only to add to the joyful at-
mosphere in our playground- along 
with an energetic Easter bunny, beau-
tifully decorated cup-
cakes, lollipop fruit ke-
babs, squeaky puppets 
and brightly coloured 
painted faces! Our sin-
cere thanks to our par-
ents and staff members 
for all the behind-the-
scenes hard work prior 
to this event! It is 
so much appreciat-
ed. A particular 
word of thanks to 
Natalie, mum of 
Cole in Y4, and 
Miss Canavan, for 
leading the Spring Fair 
team.  

Much creative behind-the-
scene hard work has also 
been taking place in our 
classes this past week, with each 
class preparing their part for the Ho-
ly Week worship assemblies. So 
much preparation has resulted in 
excellent props, acting, narration 
and singing-well done to everyone 
for enabling us to 
learn so much 
from your presen-
tations. 

And now, after such a busy term, 
with the children and our staff team 
being very deserving of this two 
week break, we just have space 
enough to wish you all a lovely East-
er break.  We look forward to seeing 

everyone safely back on Tuesday 19th April. 

With best wishes, 

Gill Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

The reading of all good books is 

like conversation with the finest 

(people) of the past centuries.”  

Descartes  

Year 4’s Blog 

Welcome to our amazing 

blog. 

In Math we learnt how to recognise tenth as a decimal. 

We also looked at how decimals work. There are so 

many decimals between two whole numbers. E.g. be-

tween 0 and 1 there are decimal like 0.1, 0.2, 0.3 …. We 

also explored the relationships between fractions and 

decimals.  

In RE we learnt about the Last Supper. The last Supper 

is the last meal that Jesus had with his disciples. He 

wanted them to remember all the lessons the learnt and 

not to be afraid. He also reminded them to remember 

him by the bread and wine as his body and blood which 

he sucriffed for all his followers. We had an assembly on 

Wednesday, where we acted out the last supper Ethan 

was Jesus and Sarah was Judas. Other classes made 

palm trees. Did you know that the last Supper table was 

a U shaped and not a straight one as believed previous-

ly?  Artists throughout the years painted a straight table  

In English we wrote a podcasts of different topics, such 

as the Oceans, a farm called Lower Trigginis and Save 

our Environment. We used our computing skills and 

recorded the podcasts on iPads and chrome books. Be-

fore that we planned the contents. We also timed the 

introduction, main content and conclusion.  By Sarah 

and Ethan 

Hermon Y1 “In RE we learnt 

about the Palm Sunday and the 

crucifixion. Then we made the 

tree crosses and painted the 

background different colours.” 

Trung Y3                                               

“In History we made aque-

ducts from the Roman 

times. In our Big Write we 

wrote how  hard it would 

have been to live in the Ro-

man times. Did you know a 

town with a name ending 

with chester in the UK was 

once a Roman town.  

Lolowa Y2 “For worship we made 

people of Jerusalem and read the 

story of Palm Sunday.” 



Year 6’s Blog  

This week in English, 

we wrote many jour-

nalistic reports on          

different events such as: a sky diver crashing 

in the middle of the spring fair, recovering a 

100 year old ship named the Endurance and 

interviewing people on Jesus’s crucifix-

ion .After writing about many different types 

of journalistic reports, we decided to create 

our own news website called the St Cuthbert 

Press where we would publish our reports 

online. 

This week in History, we have been learning 

about the Shang Dynasty which was located in 

China. We have been researching about the 

Shang Dynasty to help prepare    for our Shang 

Dynasty board game. After we prepared for the 

board game we decided that we would start to 

create the game, using the resources we have 

been given. 

In RE, we have been learning about how the 

Christian Festival of Easter offers hope. We 

wrote an interview about Jesus’s Crucifixion 

and interviewed certain people, for example 

Veronica, Pontus Pilate, Peter, Simon and many 

more. We asked them many questions about 

what they thought about Jesus’s death and lots 

more questions. 

Amal and Leah’s amazing blog 

  This Week’s Attendance 

Class Attendance 

Y5 98.5% 

Y6 91.4% 

Y4 89.0% 

Y3 88.2% 

Y1 86.4% 

YN 86.2% 

Y2 83.0% 

Y1 81.4% 

Total 87.5% 

Thoughtful Ramadan greetings 
to our Muslim families for the 
start of Ramadan tomorrow,          

2nd April. 

We would like to pass on a huge 

THANK YOU for your generous 

support for our Easter Fair to: 

Iceland, North End 

Road  (Easter Eggs) 

Sports Direct, North End Road 
(Sports Items) 

Co-Op, Earl's Court (food) 
M&S, Earls Court (food) 

Hummingbird Bakery (cupcakes 
and food drop) 

Our St Cuthbert families have benefited 

greatly from your generosity and kindness-

thank you! 

Adnan Y1 “We made 

people of Jerusalem 

and a small donkey for 

Palm Sunday. We also 

made the three crosses.” 

Kawsar Y2 “In 

Art we drew still 

life. We used pas-

tel colours to 

draw a bread, a 

cup and a bunch 

of  bananas. ”  

Adan Y3 “In Art we 

made clay plates in 

the style of Florence 

Balducci. I drew a 

palm tree on mine 

with cross hatchings 

on the  background.”  

Year 3’s beautiful clay plates painted in the style 

of the artist  Florence Balducci. 

Year 6’s fantastic history  display  

with all the facts from the Shang 

Dynasty.  

Year 6’s incredible home learning 

geography project on contrasting 

localities. Including the Alps,              

Mexico, Peru and the Amazon basin. 

Year 3’s great home learning 

project about the Roman            

aque-

ducts. 

Amazing nursery 

display about our 

bus journeys.  



St Cuthbert with    
St Matthias CE 

School 
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ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

Reminder to            

Parents 

The school trips               

payments are to be 

made on line via 

Pay360. If you haven't 

register please speak to 

Cathy. Thank you.  

YN Sarina For showing great strength 

when riding our bikes. 

YR My For her consciences effort 

towards her learning.  

Y2 Kawsar For her great consideration 

to others.  

Y3 Maryan For putting excellent effort 

into her learning. 

Y4  Ethan For his constant kindness 

toward others every single 

day.    

Y5 Mouemin 

and Lea 

For getting full marks in 

Arithmetic and spelling as-

sessments. 

Y6 Boyan For showing consideration in 

his preparation for history 

day. 

YR Adam  For making great effort 

with his homework for 

many weeks now. 

Y2  Shafi For making a great effort 

with his handwriting. 

Y3  Yusuf For creating an amazing 

aqueduct. 

Y4 Sara R For working thoughtfully  

to insure her handwriting 

is her best. 

Y5 Mujtaba For trying effectively to 

write cursively.  

Y6 Sarah For showing thoughtful-

ness in her geography 

project. 

STAR LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you 

PRESENTATION HOTSHOTS 
OF THE  WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

There will be exciting prizes, for the  right   
answer to this week’s puzzle handed in 
on Thursday. Please write your name 

and   answer on a separate piece of  pa-
per. Good luck! 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents respect our  request not to                        

double-park at drop-off and pick-up times.  

This creates danger for our pupils and blocks exits 

and entrances for residents.  

If this issue persists, the  residents will take action by 
asking the council to block the road. 

Puzzle time 


